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FISCAL NOTE, 80TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

May 9, 2007

TO: Honorable Rodney Ellis, Chair, Senate Committee on Government Organization 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB3140 by Flynn (Relating to the review and functions of the Veterans' Land Board.), 
Committee Report 2nd House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would require the Veterans' Land Board to coordinate with the Texas Veterans Commission 
on outreach efforts, including databases, direct mail efforts, a joint website and brochure, and joint 
seminars. This could result in some administrative savings and efficiencies to both agencies. The bill 
would also require the agencies to agree on and implement an appropriate reimbursement schedule to 
account for costs in consolidating communication centers, furniture and office space, office 
technology, technical support, and other operating expenses. The agencies would be required to 
establish a transition plan for the transfer of a full-time equivalent position from the Veterans 
Commission to the Veterans' Land Board for the purpose of performing functions relating to the 
operation of the call center. Additionally, the agencies, through a required memorandum of 
understanding or an interagency contract, would be required to agree on the allocation of expenses 
included in sharing any direct mail-outs, and creating a joint website and brochure. No significant 
fiscal impact is expected relating to any of the bill's provisions.

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 305 General Land Office and Veterans' Land Board, 403 Veterans Commission, 360 
State Office of Administrative Hearings, 116 Sunset Advisory Commission

LBB Staff: JOB, ES, MN, ZS, TL
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